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 SitRep 37/2021 

 
It is with great regret, that I inform you of my resignation as State Secretary of the FBEU which will take effect as 
of 5pm Friday 23 July. This is not a decision that I have made lightly and was done in consultation with my family.  
  
I ran because I believed we needed change and I could make a difference. I appreciate that this is not ideal for the 
Union, however I have every bit of  confidence that the Union will continue the hard work of representing you, 
the membership.  
  
In response to my announcement, Carlos Henry also tendered his resignation as FBEU President. 
  
Our Union Rules require that there now be another election for the office of State Secretary and President, and 
steps have now been taken to start this process. The election process however, is likely to take several months. 
  
In the meantime, your State Committee is currently determining the necessary interim arrangements and they  
will communicate this to you in due course. 
  
I apologise to all FBEU members, but particularly to those who placed their faith in me with your vote. 
  
I wish you all the best 

 
Shane Kennedy 
State Secretary 


